ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
MARCH 20, 2023

On Thursday, March 23, TDEC will conduct its third West TN Wastewater Regionalization Meeting as
they formalize the Final Plan for all wastewater utilities in Fayette, Haywood and Tipton Counties. We
plan to attend and make certain our plan for our Town as well as southeast Tipton County is recognized
as the best solution for the area.

Our Engineers are in the process of rewriting the 2021 CDBG Engineering Report to help with the much
needed water system improvements. We will need to postpone the Sanford Road Water Line Extension
until we improve service in the northern part of our water system. The current water system cannot
add additional customers or expand its service area until the Water Loss and the Pressure Problems are
corrected and the Hill Street Tank becomes usable. The revised project will include replacement and
relocation of the Hwy 59 Booster Station as a critical component of a major water system rehabilitation
project.



